Subject: Reject the Amendment to HB2 – Protect Charitable Gaming Revenues
Dear Representative [Last Name],
I am writing to express my deep concern regarding the proposed amendment to HB2, introduced by Representative Joe Sweeney, which would drastically cut funding for New Hampshire’s nonprofits by slashing their share of slot machine revenues from the proposed 15% down to just 7.5%. This amendment is not only a direct attack on the financial stability of nearly 800 nonprofits but also a 15% reduction from what these organizations currently receive from historic horse racing machines.
Charitable gaming is not a state budget solution. It is a critical source of funding for nonprofits that serve communities across New Hampshire. In 2024 alone, charitable gaming revenues provided over $39 million to support essential services, from food banks to veterans' programs. 
Approving this amendment would set a dangerous precedent, signaling that nonprofit funding can be chipped away whenever the state needs to fill budget gaps. That is unacceptable. Instead, I urge you to reject this amendment and support Governor Ayotte’s original 15% proposal, which ensures New Hampshire’s nonprofits continue to receive the support they need.
I understand that the House Finance Committee finalizes its recommendations on March 26, and I strongly urge you to take a stand in defense of New Hampshire’s nonprofit sector. Do not let this reckless amendment pass. The future of charitable organizations and the communities they serve depends on it.
I appreciate your time and attention to this urgent matter. Please let me know where you stand on this issue, as I, along with many others, will be closely following this decision.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]

